UC Riverside ‘Pottermania 2005’ Calls on Muggle Scholars for Insights

Wizard’s Fans, Academics to Gather Oct. 14; Proposal Deadline Sept. 5

RIVERSIDE, Calif.  (www.ucr.edu) -- Organizers of the Pottermania 2005 mini-conference at UC Riverside seek wisdom worthy of late, lamented Hogwarts Headmaster Albus Dumbledore -- and, please, they’d like it presented in a spirit of fun and variety reminiscent of a box of Bertie Bott’s Every Flavor Beans. 

The free conference, set for noon to 4 p.m. Oct. 14 in UCR's Humanities 1500, is a joint effort of UCR’s English Department and Center for Ideas and Society. The gathering aims to attract students, scholars, the press, fans of J.K. Rowling's novels and the general public, so organizers have issued a call for papers with more emphasis on entertainment than usually expected at academic gatherings.

Last month, author J.K. Rowling and her publishers unveiled the sixth of seven planned novels about the British teen wizard, “Harry Potter and the Half-Blood Prince,” to worldwide fanfare. Fans eagerly await a fourth movie, “Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire,” at the end of November. With interest so high, Pottermania 2005 aspires to provide a forum for scholarly analysis of the books, and for discussion between scholars and fans, said conference Chairman Craig Svonkin (SFON-kin), a  lecturer in English at UC Riverside.

“Our hope is that we will be able to provide a space for scholarly discussion that is at the same time welcoming to a more general reading audience,” Svonkin said. “We are asking for shorter presentations, of approximately 10 minutes, and are encouraging the use of more creative and interesting presentational methods. We are also building in more time for open discussion than that found at many conferences.” 

Papers presented at the conference (deadline for proposals is Sept. 5) can address any topic relating to the Harry Potter novels, the films, the general Harry Potter phenomenon or the fan community, Svonkin said. Topics may include -- but are not limited to -- the literary, cultural, and intellectual influences on the novels, the popularity of the novels and the controversies surrounding them, fan responses to the novels including fan-fiction, political, philosophical and aesthetic topics and issues surrounding the translation of the novels into other languages and media.                                                                                                                       
Paper proposals should include abstracts of about 500 words, 50- to 100-word summaries for the program book and 50- to 100-word biographies. Please e-mail abstracts and questions about the conference to Svonkin, at svonkco@netzero.com.                                                          
The gathering is not endorsed by book publishers, Scholastic Press in the United States and Bloomsbury Publishing in Great Britain, by Warner Bros. Pictures, or by J.K. Rowling and her representatives.
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